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_____Mass Intentions_____________                                                                   Liturgical Assistants for April 7th 
Sun.     Mar. 31 10:00am  E. J. Blubaugh † Lector Kevin Klein  
Mon.  Apr.  1   7:30am   Margaret Herrman † Gifts        Matt Sanchez family 
Tues.  Apr.  2   7:30am   Wilfred & Marjorie Hommertzheim † Rosary Felix & Kim Gorges 
Wed. Apr.  3   6:30pm Lewis Klausmeyer † Ext Min Jenell Klausmeyer & Wanda Weber 
Thurs. Apr.  4     7:30am   Int. Chris & Evelyn Cranmer Servers Isabel Runnells, Owen Klein,  
Fri. Apr.  5   7:30am Int. Alyssa Fischer     & Theodore Casper    
Sat.  Apr.  6     No Mass  Ushers    Michael Mies & Felix Gorges 
Sun.    Apr.  7 10:00am Living & Deceased of St. Mary’s 
        Altar Society 
From Father H   
    

2024 Easter Sunday Wishes:  Christ is risen, Alleluia, Alleluia! I would like to wish each and every one of you a most happy and blessed 
Easter Day! As we now begin the Easter season, may we be reminded that the joy we celebrate this day should be carried into our daily lives 
throughout the entire year. It is so important for us to ponder in our hearts the great gift of the resurrection of our Lord and Savior that we have 
received from our God. By this great gift, we too like our Lord, are invited into the resurrection as well: knowing that uniting ourselves to Christ 
in this life prepares us for being united to Him in the life yet to come. What a remarkable thing to ponder. May we all live a life of joy knowing 
that our ultimate destination is to someday be united with Christ in eternal salvation. A gift that was won for us on the cross of Christ. May the 
call and conversion to greater holiness we have made this Lenten season produce abundant fruit for the glorification of our God in how we think, 
speak and act as a resurrection people. I hope and pray that all of us will strive to keep this joy alive in our hearts, our homes, our businesses and 
our social circles. May God bless you and your loved ones always, especially today. Christ is risen, Alleluia, Alleluia!   ~  Father H 
 
Parish News    
  

Confessions at St. Mary’s 
   Fr. Hoisington will hear confessions at St. Mary’s every Wednesday 
from 5:00 to 5:45 pm, and on Sundays before Mass when he is at St. 
Mary’s. 
 
Giving Online 
   To start Online Giving at St. Mary’s Parish, go to: 
https://osvhub.com/st-mary-aleppo/funds 
 
Thank You!   
   We want to thank everyone who donated toward the purchase of 
the Easter flowers. Your generosity has added much beauty to our 
church this Easter season! 
 
Old Palms  
   Please bring your old palms and place them in the box located in 
the back of church. They will be burned and used for next year’s Ash 
Wednesday Mass. 
 
Easter Mission Collection 
   It is not too late to give to the special Easter collection supporting 
the Missionary Work of the Catholic Church. Extra envelopes are on 
the tables at the church entrances if you did not get one in the mail. 
Please remember the poor with your gift this Easter 
 
CYM Italian Dinner Saturday 
   Come enjoy a delicious meal prepared by the young ladies of St. 
Anthony’s CYM on Saturday, April 6th from 5:30 p.m. until 7:30 p.m. 
at St. Anthony’s Parish Hall. The menu includes spaghetti, lasagna, 
garlic bread, salad bar, desserts and drinks. Free will donations will 
support the high school ladies going to Steubenville this summer. We 
will also be selling homemade full and half pan lasagnas to be picked 
up on April 14. Please contact Sarah Beying to order lasagnas at 316-
993-8695 or at the dinner. 
 
With Gratitude!  
   We've been extremely blessed with donations lately! At this time, 
we are only accepting diapers and wipes so we can work through our 
current inventory. If you feel compelled to donate, cash donations can 
always be sent to: St. Anthony Pro-Life Outreach, P.O. Box 154, 
Garden Plain, KS 67050. Thank you for your generosity! 
 
Life Saver Sunday 
   The Knights of Columbus will be hosting Life Saver Sunday, a 
benefit for A Better Choice, on Sunday, April 21st at both St. 
Anthony, Garden Plain and St. Mary’s, Aleppo. A Better Choice is a 
Catholic pregnancy resource center that offers free services for all 
mothers and non-judgmental, life-affirming support for women 
considering abortion. To learn more, please visit 
PregnancyWichita.com.  
 
All weddings and baptisms to be celebrated at St. Mary’s must be 
scheduled with Father H Setter at St. Anthony’s (531-2252). 
 

 
 
Mental Health 101  
   Join the Respect Life and Social Justice Office for a presentation 
and conversation about Mental Health Thursday, April 4th, 6:00pm at 
the Spiritual Life Center Mental health includes our emotional, 
psychological and social well-being It affects how we think, feel and 
act. It also helps determine how we handle stress, relate to others and 
make healthy choices. Mental health is important at every stage of 
life, from childhood and adolescence through adulthood. Hillary 
Zwetzig, Director of Education and Outreach at Mental Health 
America will be speaking on what mental health is and is not, how to 
take care of your mental health, how to recognize when others might 
be struggling and local resources available. No reservation needed 
and there is no cost to attend the session. Your mental health is just as 
important as your physical health. Questions contact the Respect Life 
office at email:  sherfields@catholicdioceseofwichita.org  or  call 
316-269-3935. 
  
K of C Bingo  
   Andale Knights of Columbus bingo is Sunday. April 14th at 
6:30pm in the K of C hall. Proceeds will benefit Knights and 
charitable organizations. 
 
Mass for Life  
   Please Join Bishop Kemme for a Mass for Life on Thursday, April 
25th 6:30 p.m. at Church of the Resurrection, 4910 N. Woodlawn St., 
Bel Aire. to pray for an end to the supposed natural right, and a 
conversion of hearts so that Life might once again be protected as was 
intended by our forefathers.  
 
Volunteers needed for Holy Family Camp  
   A Diocesan Catholic summer day camp for individuals with 
intellectual and developmental disabilities. Volunteers are needed as 
“buddies” to assist the campers with fun summer activities, act as 
peer models, and help create a safe and fun environment throughout 
the week of June 3 - 7 at Kapaun Mt. Carmel High School. This is a 
great opportunity to experience community, earn service hours, and 
make some memories, especially for teenagers 14 years and older but 
also adults of all ages. Training is provided on Sunday, June 2. Please 
contact Baylee Holmes with the Diocesan Ministry with Persons with 
Disabilities office at holmesb@catholicdioceseofwichita.org or call 
316-269-3900 if interested in volunteering.  
 
Summer Landscape Worker  
   The Catholic Diocese of Wichita is looking for a Summer 
Landscape Worker at the Catholic Life Center located at 45th St. N. 
and Woodlawn. This is a full-time, summer position from May 
through August. Interested applicants may contact: Tom Truman, 
Landscape Director at 316-744-8303. Applications will be taken until 
the job is filled. For information regarding requirements, please check 
our job posting at http://catholicdioceseofwichita.org. 
 
St. Anthony’s Mass Schedule 
   Mon., Tues., Fri.,  7:30am      Wed.,  6:30pm  
   Thurs.,  10:05  (3rd & 4th Grade PSR Mass)  
   Saturday,  4:30pm      Sunday,  8:00am & 10:00am 

Rev. H Setter, Pastor 
Rev. Thomas Hoisington, Priest in Residence 

 

 


